

SECTION A
ESSAY WRITING – 10 Marks

Question 1

Direction: *Write an essay or a story of about 150 words on any ONE of the topics given below.*

- i. Imagine you have magical power for a day. Write a narrative essay on how you would spend that day.

OR

- ii. Write an essay about a time when you happened to judge someone and realized that you were wrong about that person.

SECTION A
LETTER WRITING – 8 Marks

Question 2

Direction: *You are Palden, a Class VI student of Laptsa Primary School, Mongar. Write a letter on anyone of the following situations.*

- i. Recently, you lost your school shoes. Write an application to your class teacher requesting him or her to allow you to wear casual shoes until you get a new pair.

OR

- ii. You have won the first prize of Nu. 10,000/- during the Reading Competition conducted in the school. Write a letter to your father about how you want to spend your money.

SECTION B

LANGUAGE AND GRAMMAR – 12 Marks

Question 1

[1X4]

Direction: *For each question, there are FOUR responses: A, B, C and D. Choose the corresponding letter of your response and CIRCLE it neatly. No scores will be awarded if you circle more than one letter.*

Kinley has written the article beautifully.

- i. The underlined word in the above sentence is

- A a verb.
- B a noun.
- C an adverb.
- D an adjective.

- ii. He gets angry very easily, _____?

- A isn't he
- B don't he
- C hasn't he
- D doesn't he

The cat eats the rat.

- iii. What is the passive form for the sentence given above?

- A The cat is eating the rat.
- B The cat was eating the rat.
- C The rat is eaten by the cat.
- D The rat was eaten by the cat.

He is walking _____ the river.

- iv. Identify the correct preposition for the above sentence.

- A with
- B along
- C above
- D through

Question 2

[1X5]

Direction: *Re-write the following sentences according to the instructions given in the brackets.*

- i. No other girl in the class is as beautiful as Pema. (*Use superlative degree*)

[1]

- ii. He is writing a letter. (*Begin: A letter.....*) [1]

- iii. lhamo went to the shop and bought biscuits juice and chocolates. (*Punctuate the sentence*) [1]

- iv. Tashi said, "I am playing football." (*Change into indirect speech*) [1]

- v. He is _____ honest man. (*use the correct article*) [1]

Question 3

Direction: *Re-arrange the words to form correct sentences and write them neatly in the spaces provided.* [1X3]

- i. boy – the – married – she – next – door [1]

--	--

- ii. teacher – working – a – as – Pema's – is – father [1]

--	--

- iii. their - complete – children – didn't – the – homework [1]

--	--

SECTION C
READING AND LITERATURE
SHORT STORY – 11 Marks

Direction: *Read the instructions carefully and answer the questions based on the story “The Umbrella Man” by Roald Dahl.*

Question 1

Direction: *For each question, there are FOUR responses: A, B, C and D. Choose the corresponding letter of your response and CIRCLE it neatly. No scores will be awarded if you circle more than one letter.* [1X3]

- i. The girl in the story is _____ years old.
- A eleven
B twelve
C thirteen
D fourteen
- ii. The mother found the old man _____, when she first saw him.
- A warm
B worried
C desperate
D suspicious
- iii. The excuse that the old man gives in order to exchange his umbrella for money is to
- A pay rent.
B buy food.
C buy drinks.
D pay for taxi.

Question 2

Direction: *Read the questions carefully and write the answers neatly in the space provided.*

- i. Describe the man’s physical appearance in **TWO** sentences when the mother and the daughter see him for the first time. [2]

- “The nicer the man seems to be, the more suspicious you must become.” [2]
- ii. Why does the mother say this line? Give **TWO** reasons.

Question 3

Direction: From the *THREE* questions given below, choose *TWO* and write the answers neatly in the spaces provided.

- i. Do you think the mother was right in being suspicious of the old man? Support [2]
with **TWO** reasons.

- ii. The old man in the story deserves to be punished. Do you agree with the [2]
statement? Support your answer with **TWO** reasons.

- iii. If you come across a stranger asking for favour, would you help immediately or [2]
be suspicious like the mother in the story? State **TWO** reasons to justify your
answer.

SECTION C

ESSAY– 11 Marks

A handicraft is any piece of work where useful and decorative objects are made completely by hand or by using only simple tools. It began in ancient India when people made necessary items for their daily needs. Later, they began selling these items. But as civilization advanced, these items went on to become creations of art and began to be used for decoration.



People find these handicrafts so eye-catching that these art pieces attract customers from all over the world. These pieces of art are hand-carved by masters working for years.

Handicrafts in India such as dolls, designer clothes, embroidery materials, woodwork, hand painting, gifts, furniture, toys and a lot more, are much popular worldwide. In India too, like in other countries, these products are now being replicated in large quantities with

the help of machines for the international market at a high price. The machine-made products have a better finish and are of a superior quality. They can be replicated in thousands with same shapes and same weights, unlike hand-made products.

These handicrafts have various advantages. First, it uses waste materials. Handicrafts are made of raw materials from recycled wastes. Even household items such as plastic cups, cans, cardboard box, pins, buttons, magazines and old clothes are used to make handicraft products. Therefore, it helps to recycle the waste. Moreover, the availability of this kind of raw material is easy. Manufacturing handicrafts improves the creativity and skills; and this can result in a definite chance to grow your own business. It is the best platform to enhance your interests and skills. This also helps eradicate unemployment as it provides opportunities to explore your skills and talents. Selling handcrafted items can increase the export rate of a country and, hence, it boosts economic growth. Moreover, handicraft items are eco-friendly property because these are free from hazardous materials and chemicals. These advantages amaze and attract buyers all around the world!



Text Adapted from [Unseen Passage for Class 6 CBSE With Answers – Learn Cram](#)

Image source: <https://www.bing.com/images/search?>

Question 1

[1X3]

Direction: *For each question, there are FOUR responses: A, B, C and D. Choose the corresponding letter of your response and CIRCLE it neatly. No scores will be awarded if you circle more than one letter.*

- i. According to the essay, the machine-made products are
- A colourful.
 - B superior.
 - C unique.
 - D useful.
- ii. One of the benefits of manufacturing handicrafts as mentioned in the text is, it
- A helps to grow business.
 - B attracts local customers.
 - C takes less time to produce.
 - D leads to decrease in pollution.
- iii. All of the following statements are **TRUE** about handicrafts, **EXCEPT** it
- A is a creation of art.
 - B always uses chemicals.
 - C recycles waste materials.
 - D is used as decorative pieces.

Question 2

Direction: *Read the questions carefully and write the answers neatly in the space provided.*

- i. The text says that handicrafts provide opportunities to showcase our skills and talents. Do you agree? Give **TWO** reasons. [2]

- ii. *In Bhutan, we get varieties of handicrafts. For instance, Trashy Yangtse is known for Dapas (wooden bowls), Mongar for bamboo products and Zhemgang for clay pots.* [2]

Do you think it is important to continue and promote these handicrafts? State **TWO** reasons.

Question 3

Direction: *From the THREE questions given below, choose TWO and write the answers neatly in the space provided.*

- i. The text talks about the advantages of machine-made handicrafts. What could be some of the disadvantages of these handicrafts? Mention any **TWO**. [2]

- ii. As a part of club activities in schools, students usually recycle different wastes to make new products. Mention **TWO** benefits of recycling wastes. [2]

- iii. Why does the writer say, “manufacturing handicrafts can recycle the wastes.” Give **TWO** reasons. [2]

SECTION C
POETRY– 8 Marks

Direction: *Read the poem given below carefully and answer the questions that follow.*

A Friend in Need is a Friend Indeed

Friends are far, friends are near.
Friends will be there to lend an ear.
They listen, laugh, and care,
But most of all, they're always there.

Through thick and thin, up and down,
Your true friends are always around.

For treats, hugs, and real big smiles,
They'll travel to you from several miles.

They'll always be there to hold you tight.
Anytime, no matter if it's day or night.
You really know when your friends are sincere
When they always show up to lend their ear.

- Bea Williams

Question 1

Direction: *For each question, there are FOUR responses: A, B, C and D. Choose the corresponding letter of your response and CIRCLE it neatly. No scores will be awarded if you circle more than one letter.* [1X2]

- i. In the poem, how are true friends described during difficult times?

- A They disappear when things go wrong.
- B They come up with more gifts.
- C They are always around you.
- D They hug with big smiles.

- ii. *Through thick and thin.*
What figure of speech is used in the above line?

- A personification
- B alliteration
- C metaphor
- D simile

Question 2

Direction: *Read the questions carefully and write the answers neatly in the space provided.*

- i. How can you relate this poem to your own experiences about friendship? [2]
Explain.

- ii. Pick **TWO** lines that you liked the most from the poem and explain in your own words. [2]

Question 3

Direction: *From the TWO questions given below, choose any ONE and write the answer in the space provided.*

- i. Considering the qualities of friends mentioned in the poem, would you consider yourself as a good friend? Give **TWO** reasons to support your answer. [2]

ii. Do you think it is necessary to have friends in life? Give **TWO** reasons.

[2]
